
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome & Announcements 
Introit 

Silent Prayer 

Opening Hymn NAH 371 
“Praise God, From Whom All Blessings Flow” 

Invocation 

Worship Through Tithes & Offerings Alain Fidelia 

Children’s Worship Time Aarinola Ayo-Ipaye 
& Pound in the Pot 

Ministry in Music “Still, Still with Thee” 

Call to Prayer SDAH 671 
“As We Come to You in Prayer” 

Family Prayer Alain Fidelia 

Baby Dedication Joseph Family 

Scripture Reading Pierre Guenin 
Hebrews 12:14-15 

Sermon Pastor Geert Tap 
“Sorry Seems to Be the Hardest Word” 

Closing Hymn SDAH 214 
“We Have This Hope” 

Benediction Pastor Geert Tap 
Postlude 

 

Parallel Service 
 11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

Speaker Tom de Bruin 
Title “Your God is too Safe!” 
Scripture Point Luke 8:34-37 

Praise Leader Charlotte Fidelia 
Coordinator Chantal Alen 

Sunset Times 
Today: 5:29pm       Next Friday: 5:40pm (Watford) 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contacts 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 
 

23 February 2019 
 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

May the God of hope fill you with all joy 
and peace as you trust in him, 

so that you may overflow with hope 
by the power of the Holy Spirit. 

Romans 15:13 (NIV) 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 

  



 

Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Eustace Cornwall 

Opening Hymn NAH 156 
“Heir of the Kingdom” 

Opening Prayer Christine Cornwall 

Mission Report Bhekinkosi T Moyo 

Special Music Rhae Layson and Clyde Arit 
Piano duet “And Can It Be” 

Bible Study Roger Murphy 
“Satan, a Defeated Enemy” 

Mission Offering Joseph Cudjoe 

Closing Hymn NAH 298 
“A Mighty Fortress” 

Closing Prayer Tunde Adebayo 

Announcements 

The Memorial Service for Linden Dyason will take place in 
Stanborough Park Church on Thursday 28th February at 
5pm, followed by light refreshments in the Cedar-
Sycamore Room. 

The funeral of Sonja Powell will be held on Monday 11th 
March at 1.45pm at the Seventh-day Adventist Church, 2 
Dudley Road, Grantham, NG32 9AA. Followed by a 
service of committal at the Harrowby Road Crematorium, 
NG31 9DT – a short walk from the church. 

It is with sadness that we note the death of Romola 
Combridge, an old and treasured member of 
Stanborough Park Church. Funeral details to follow. 

ADRA Home Cans are available from Eric and Audrey 
Wolfram in the concourse after the service. Get ahead of 
the start of the Annual Appeal (March 30-April14). Start 
collecting NOW! Thank you. 

 

 
Family Ministries Prayer Basket is with the Ewere family. 
We invite the church family to pray for Mudi, Leanna (nee 
Christie) and Ezekiel. Their prayer request is for a full and 
swift recovery for Leanna after her surgery. Their Bible text 
is taken from Isaiah 12. “Surely God is my salvation; I will 
trust and not be afraid. The Lord, the Lord Himself, is my 
strength and my defence; He has become my salvation.” 

Help needed for AV team. We are looking for a volunteer 
to spend just a couple of hours a week copying and 
sending out the DVD’s to our members who can’t make 
it to church any more. No special skills required, just an 
understanding of how to web-browse on a PC. For more 
information, please contact Ben Davison at 
spcavteam@gmail.com 

Disabled Parking ONLY. Unfortunately, some of our 
disabled members are unable to find a parking space 
when they attend church. Please remember that the bay 
at the front, and the bays either side of the ramp at the 
rear of the church (those with yellow marking lines) are for 
people with a blue badge. Thank you. 

Welfare Department is always willing to receive non-
perishable food such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and 
vegetables plus pasta and pasta sauce. 

 Diary 

Casual Dance Class scheduled for TODAY has been 
postponed to later in the year. More information will be 
given when a new date has been set. 

Teatime Concert TOMORROW 24th February at 3pm. This 
wonderful musical experience will be with the Ulmus Wind 
Trio. All are welcome. Entrance is Free. 

Senior Club will meet on Monday 25th February from 2pm 
to 4pm. Our guest speaker is Sue Baxter who will be 
sharing her experiences of life on ‘The other side of the 
Counter’. All eligible members are warmly welcome to 
join with members of the community and share in an 
afternoon of fellowship, friendship and refreshments. 

Choir Rehearsals are back on Mondays from 7.30pm. If 
you are interested and would like to join please email 
beatricenad@gmail.com . We would love you to come! 

Tuesday Bible Study Group from 10.30am to 11.30am in 
the Maple Room. Studying the Gospel of John. All are 
welcome. 

 
Be Active with the Family Ministries Team every Tuesday 
from 6-7pm in the Larch Room. No fees but you must be 
on time and ready to burn out calories. Come equipped 
with your own mat, water bottle, towel and sports shoes. 
See you there! 

Prayer Meeting every Wednesday at 7.30-8.30pm in the 
Sanctuary. All are welcome. 

Soup Run on Friday 1st March will be led by Watford Town 
Church. If you would like to get involved by making the 
sandwiches, driving the minibus or going on the run 
please contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. We 
URGENTLY need sleeping bags and men’s clothing. 

Fellowship Lunch on Saturday 2nd March. Please book 
using the envelopes at the desk and place in the offering 
plate or email Fiona at fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com by 
Tuesday 26th February. 

Faith Begins at Home begins on Saturday 2nd March from 
4-5pm in the Oak Room. The topic will be ‘Developing 
Emotional intelligence in our Families’ by Adewale 
Ademuyiwa (stresstherapist.net speaker). Child care is 
provided. This programme will take place on the first 
Saturday of every month. See you there! 

Flower Arranging for Beginners The next class will take 
place on 3rd March from 2pm to 4pm. The final class will 
be on 10th March. The classes are now full. 

Diversity Lecture on Tuesday 5th March at 7.30pm at 
Newbold College on the topic ‘Environmental Threats – 
do Christians care? Should they?’. All are welcome. 

Sepsis Health Talk is back by popular demand on 
Thursday 7th March at 7pm. If you missed it last time, join 
us in ASDA Garston Community Centre Room 3. 

Women’s International Day of Prayer on Saturday 9th 
March at 3pm. The theme for this year is “Walking with 
Jesus”. There will be a powerful presentation by one of 
our ladies along with the privilege of spending time in 
prayer for our families, our children, grandchildren and 
other issues of the heart. Come and be blessed. 

The 9th Children’s Concert in aid of ADRA will be on 
Saturday 9th March at 7.30pm. Please support the young 
musicians by joining sponsorship when they approach 
you and by coming to the concert. They want to help 
other less fortunate children by playing in the concert. All 
funds raised will go to the ADRA Children’s project. 


